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Subject: RE: AM Idaho LLC spacing order
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Attachments: idaho dept of lands 3.13.2020.pdf

Good afternoon Kourtney,  

Please accept this email and attached for review of the Snake River Oil & Gas LLC request.

Bonnie McGehee

Docket No. CC-2020-OGR-01-001
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March 13, 2020 
 
 
Idaho Department of Lands 
Attn: Mick Thomas 
300 N 6th St, Suite 103 
Boise, ID  83702 
 


Re: Application of Snake River Oil and Gas, LLC for spacing order in the drilling unit consisting of the E 
½ of SE ¼ of Section 9, the SW ¼ of Section 10, N ½ of the N ½ of the NW ¼ of Section 15, and the N ½ 
of the NE ¼ of the NE ¼ of Section 16 Township 8 North, Range 5 West, Boise Meridian, Payette 
County, Idaho Docket No: CC-2020-OGR-01-001 


Dear Mr. Thomas; 


We are writing this letter in opposition to Snake River Oil and Gas, LLC drilling near our home.  The 
Fallon well is 100 yds south of the Payette River and 1000 feet from the Fruitland Water Plant.  Our 
home is just south of the Payette River as well.  We are very concerned about our homes property 
values, the safety of our water, the quality of our air and the surrounding landscape of our beautiful 
neighborhood.   


If the request does end up being approved, we want the following to be ensured for us and our family: 
• Our property values to be free from jeopardy.  It is our understanding that values typically drop 


2 to 13% in areas where drilling is occurring and up to 75% if the water is contaminated. 
• Our water supplies be free of contamination. 
• Our family’s health free from any health risks. 
• The Payette River and our air quality be environmentally safe. 


We do expect the Idaho Department of Lands to do your job and protect private property rights! 


Sincerely, 


Robbie McGehee Bonnie McGehee 


Robbie and Bonnie McGehee 
1465 Ponderosa St 
Fruitland, ID  83619 
208-739-2958 
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